
IN THE NEWS 
Staffing News 
As you know, our wonderful Mrs Rose is due to leave us on 30th September. She will be greatly 
missed by all at Montgomerie. I am pleased to announce that we have appointed a new Learning 
Support Assistant for Attenborough Class, Miss Campbell. Miss Campbell is already well-known 
by the children as she has been volunteering at Montgomerie for well over a year. I know you will 
join us in welcoming her to the Montgomerie team.  
Secondary Applications 
A reminder that the easiest way of making a Secondary application for your Year 6 child is online 
at www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. The closing date for applications is 31st October 2022. 
School Councillors  
Congratulations to our new School Councillors for this year Antonia and Blake – Y1, Indie and 
Jacob – Y2, Saskia and Cooper – Y3, Lilah and Joey – Y4, Grace and Layne – Y5.  We are looking 
forward to working with them as representatives for their classes. Y6 have applied for prefect 
roles within school and will be announced soon. 
Meet the Teacher Meetings 
A huge thank you to those parents and carers who attended our Meet the Teacher meetings this 
week. We hope that you found them informative. If you were unable to make the meeting, you 
will find the PowerPoint on your child’s Google Classroom for your reference. If you have any 
questions about class routines, please email the classteachers on the class emails addresses as 
follows: 

EYFS      theroyals@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 1  peacock@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  
Year 2  curie@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  
Year 3   attenborough@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  
Year 4   barnardo@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  
Year 5   branson@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk   
Year 6   lutherking@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  

Wishing you a wonderful weekend! 
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EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

CELEBRATE  
Montgomerie Mentions: Poppie, George, Maia, Harrison, River, Poppy, Johnnie, Leighla, Aston, 
Jayden, Mia S, Charlie, Ibaadah and Daisy 
VIP Lunchers: Scarlett and Layne 
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ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

The Royals Class 100% Above national 
Peacock Class 85.78% Below national 
Curie Class 95.42% Below national 
Attenborough Class 94.27% Below national 
Barnardo Class 93.75% Below national 
Branson Class 91.52% Below national 
Luther King Class 99.17% Above national 
Whole School this week 94.21% Below national 
Whole School to date 95.50% Below national 
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